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Weaverham Parish Council

YOUTH COMMITTEE

Minutes of meeting held at the Weaverham Community Centre on 6th September 2017 at 7.15pm
PRESENT: Councillors Budden, Lasseter, Moss, Taylor, Wilkinson and Freeman, Parish Clerk Kim Harding
Y22.
Public Forum - No public in attendance
Y23.
Apologies for absence - No apologies
Y24.
Declarations of Interest - No new declarations were made
Y25.
Minutes of meeting held on 12th July were approved
Y26.
Matters arising from the meeting of 12th July not elsewhere on the agenda - None


Y27. Russett Road Junior Play Area

27.1 Check Weekly/Monthly Inspection Sheet
The weekly reports coming from Mid Cheshire Grounds Maintenance were examined.  
It was agreed that the RoSPA recommended version, should be adopted by MCGM before the next meeting. 
It was agreed that the Clerk could approve urgent works up to the value of £500 after which, the Chairman or Deputy Chairman would need to authorise the work.

27.2 Recommend to Finance and Personnel Committee any repairs needed as a matter of urgency

It was agreed that members of the Committee would go and look at the table tennis equipment at Roker Park (Vickersway Park) with a view to providing similar in a suitable location in Weaverham, for older children.  It was agreed this needs to be done before the next budget round.

It was agreed that the Clerk would find out any information about the table tennis equipment provided in Roker Park for presentation at the next Youth Committee meeting.
Y28. Lakehouse Field junior under 9s and under 12s football fixture list requirements

It was agreed that the Clerk would email Gary with the football fixture lists, ask him not to cut the grass on a Friday and could he ensure that the grass cuttings were removed as per the contract.
It was agreed that the Clerk would contact the Club Secretary of the football club reminding them:
· To provide fixture lists and amendments to the Parish Clerk in order to avoid any clashes with any other events planned on Lakehouse Field.  

· To avoid holding matches on 4th November 2017.

· To avoid damage to the field as a result of adverse weather. Also, that the football club would be liable for damage due to playing in such circumstances. 

· The Council has the right to cancel a match.  
· Any potential use of Lakehouse Field needs to be agreed with the Council via the Parish Clerk, before use.

· To recommend to the Finance & Personnel Committee that an additional £125 is required for the under 10 football team to play on the field.
Y29. Monthly life savings skills project update i.e. I Lasseter

It was agreed that Councillor Freeman would approach Weaverham High School to see if they have any pupils that would be interested in this project.

Y30. New proposal cycling proficiency courses


It was agreed that the Clerk would contact the Head teacher of each Junior School to find out whether they take part in the Bikeability scheme and if not, why not?  The responses to be presented to the next Committee Meeting.
Y31.
Police report - There was no Police presence.

Y32.
Return to Public Forum - No public in attendance

Y33. Any other business


It was agreed that an email would be sent to the Chief Executive of CWaC stating that the Council is deeply concerned about the safety of children having to walk along Gorstage Lane/Weaverham Road to get to and from school, since CWaC took away the school bus service running from Cuddington to Weaverham.  The Council have reiterated on several occasions that a 40mph speed limit would be more appropriate on these roads. 
Y34. Date of next meeting – 8th November, 2017 @ 7.15pm

Meeting closed at 9pm
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